
NORTH WEST MIDLANDS AND NORTH WALES GROUP 

of the 
MOTOR CARAVANNERS’ CLUB 

 
Minutes of the committee meeting at  
Hough Village Hall 20th January 2024   

 
The meeting was convened at 10.35am 

Present :- 
 
Linda Hastilow   -  Chairperson 

Penny Feeney   -   Secretary 
Eileen Harvey    -  Treasurer 
Mike Hastilow   -   Committee member 

Pam Burn         -   Committee Member 
Christa Forrester - Committee Member 

   

      1 Apologies. 
       Jon and Elaine Beck 
 

      2 Minutes of the previous meeting  
Minutes of the meeting at Wistanstow Village Hall  had been circulated and 
were accepted as a true record.  Unanimously agreed. 

Signed by Linda Hastilow  chairperson 
Matters Arising 
There were no matters arising 

 
3 Reports 

Chairperson 
Nothing to report 
Secretary 

Nothing to report 
Treasurer 
Eileen read out the figures for the 2 accounts. 

Community Account --    £4015.25 
Business Account    --     £2538.59 
Cheque for Tilstock not yet cashed. 

 
Eileen reported that she had been in contact with another caterer in the area 
around Bickerton. She has been in business for more than 30 years.( Alison's 

Country Kitchen) Eileen had a suggested menu. Everyone was in favour so 
Alison will come back with a price. 
As we have a new date for the Christmas party- 13th to 15 December the 

entertainer we had provisionally booked can't do that date. Eileen had 3 
possible alternatives in the price range £250 to £300. 

After viewing their websites through the internet it was decided to go with Ben 
Taville. 
Following the success of the New Year rally at Tilstock it was booked for 

2024/5. 
 
 



Eileen also reported that although the necessary paperwork had been sent to 

head office the money had not been paid into our account. Possible clerical 
error at head office.  
 

4.Inter Group Festival at Camper UK Leisure Park Lincoln 
The committee were able to read the letter requesting help and support from 
the groups. The big increase in price was a concern and no single person 

discount as in previous years. 
No bookings at the gate, all must be pre-booked. 
No parking in groups was highlighted as a problem when trying to organise 

activities for the groups to participate as a team.  
Christa volunteered to be a point of contact for anyone wishing to attend the 

rally and to give some thought to possible activities. 
The theme for this year's tables is "School Days". 
 

5 A.O.B 
Change of date and venue for the next meeting. 
Linda, Mike and Pam are not able to attend Offley Hay, so the meeting has 

been changed to Aldridge. 
 
 

As there was no further business the meeting was closed at 11.24am. 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 
 

 


